
 

 

Financial comments as of end of December 2024 

For the first time this monthly report will include not only the financials as of the end of December, 
but also the balance sheet as of that date, exclusive of the audit adjustment generated at the end 
of October 31, 2024 and in addition an exhaustive report on water consumption per building and 
its possible impact on future years operating monthly fee. 

There is limited change to the revenue compared to the November forecast.  

No change from previous forecast on the utilities type of expenses.  Even if there is no overrun on 
account #201 Water and Sewage”, we have attached a new internal formal monthly report about 
the water consumption. This was done before via spot checks.  There are two components to our 
budget for account #201, first the fixed portion of the City of Boynton Beach billing is equivalent to 
$35.46 a month, this component is paid if the unit is empty or occupied. Then there is a variable 
cost component, per our yearly budget it is estimated at $13.40 a month. Have a look at the 
attachment showing the cost on a per building basis, and the average variable cost for the number 
of units in that building. There is a main meter per building and the average cost is the result of the 
total variable cost divided by the number of units in that building. It also shows the unit numbers 
covered under that meter. 

As an example, have a look at building 16A, it covers 5 units from unit number 319   to 323, fixed 
cost is $ 35.46 times 5 for a total of $177.30, the remaining $403.55 is the variable component of 
the cost or $80.71 per unit. If this average is maintained for the full year the overrun on the budget, 
for just that building will be $4,038.60. Now if this cost becomes the norm for all our buildings, the 
monthly fee will need to go up by $67.31 per month, or $332,000 a year on top of the current year s 
budget of $241,000. WATER IS VERY EXPENSIVE IN FLORIDA. We will review what s going on in 
that building, some of the units were not occupied during that time frame. The report will be 
modified next month to show year to date average cost. 

On the administrative expenses, we increased the administrative salary by $3,000.00 due to the 
extra working hours required to perform the tasks requested by the new auditor firm and it is not 
over yet and we made modifications in the forecast for 3 more accounts. 

On the maintenance type of expenses, the total forecast did not really change, modifications were 
made to 6 different accounts. We completed the first wave of replacement of bushes. We need to 
complete the mulch application, replace some grass in designated areas, and depending on budget 
availability initiate the second wave of bushes replacement. 

The last attachment is the balance sheet as of the end of December 2024, prior to correction that 
may be due to the independent auditor review, on a net basis we have over $2,200,000 in our 
various reserve accounts. 

Thanks for reading, if you have questions, please send an email to watersidevillage@bellsouth.net. 

Andre Mongrain     January 22, 2025 
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